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To: ADSSP_GRANTEE@LIST.NIH.GOVADSSP_GRANTEE@LIST.NIH.GOV

Date: 2/8/2016 10:49:51 AM
Subject: New Resource for Family Caregivers of People with Dementia

Dear ADSSP and ADI-SSS Grantees and Partners,
Please see the links below which will direct you to a new educational brochure created for family caregivers of 
loved ones with dementia. This material was created by the USC Department of Family Medicine, with funds 
provided by the Archstone Foundation, and was developed using input from family caregivers of people with 
dementia through informant interviews and focus groups. The brochure provides information about elder abuse, 
tips for caregivers on how to protect and advocate for their loved ones, real life scenarios, and resources. The 
goal of this brochure is to help family caregivers of people with dementia to learn how to take care of
themselves in order to prevent mistreatment.
These may be useful as you work with family caregivers in your various grant projects.
Web Version: http://www.ncea.aoa.gov/Resources/Publication/docs/Archstone-Caregiver-Brochure-Web.pdf
Print Version: http://www.ncea.aoa.gov/Resources/Publication/docs/Archstone-Caregiver-Brochure-Print.pdf
Thank you,
National Alzheimer's and Dementia Resource Center
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